NEW PLYMOUTH ROLLER SPORTS CLUB REPORT 2021
 FIGURE SKATING BRANCH
The New Plymouth Club as a whole has had another successful year, with all 4 branches being successful nationally.   This year we are again hosting the NZ Inline Championships in September 
and  an event for Artistic skaters in September at TSB Stadium.    One of our Roller Hockey members, Rohan Singh was recently recognised by the World Roller Hockey Federation.   Public sessions are booming and the club has on order new hire skates to replace our aging ones.   
Our Branch of the New Plymouth Roller Sports Club has had a very successful year.  We have 29 registered skaters this year, with 7 qualifying for NZ Championships, 1 later having to withdraw after breaking her arm.   We are also fielding a Club Show Skate team.  
The majority of the newer skaters skated at League in June and all came home with medals.   Skaters have also passed Medal tests.
Michelle continues the dance coaching with Val and Lexi taking care of the rest.   We also have a parent who is a Gymnastic coach helping when she can.   Michelle also busy organising NZ Champs again this year, along with holding down a very busy job.
The Kiwi Skate programme has been introduced this year to replace our long lived Saturday Learn to Skate.   Older skaters of the club plus some parents give their time to coach this programme with Michelle and Val as Lead Coaches.

This programme has been working well, however we have found there is more paper work involved.

We have a parent who has produced a registration pamphlet and as well as copies at the rink we have also set up a Facebook page for the group and parents can register and pay online.  With the end of term coming up these have been handed out to this term’s participants.
We have split the grades into 4 sections and coloured coded each section.   Each participant receives a name tag with a coloured dot indicating the group they are in.  As a grade is passed the next coloured sticker is placed over the top.   Skaters books have the sticker on them indicating the group they are in.  At the end of the term we gave a certificate for the highest grade they passed, we decided not to give certificate for each grade.    Once skaters have passed Level 5 as well as coming on Saturday they are invited to come on a Thursday night as well.
We have a group of very supportive parents, plus a very supportive grandmother who gives up her time to come Saturdays to pass out the skates as well as making sure new skaters have leotards for competitions lending them from her collection as needed.
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